VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES
August 11, 2009

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton, was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the Agenda.  Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.01) 
 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from May 19, 2009. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion after changing Approval of the Budget motion to Mr. Yong. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.02) 

REPORTS
Title I Stimulus Money – Mr. Dennis explained that we received Title I Stimulus money in the amount of $25,887. The council voted on June 10th to use some of the Title I money to purchase textbooks. The council discussed using the rest of the money ($14,984.08) for more textbooks and instructional funds. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve a budget for the rest of the Title I money for buying more textbooks and instructional materials. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.03)
Textbooks – Everyday Math textbooks for 1st – 5th graders has been given to students. Envision Math for kindergarten has been delivered. We ordered additional reading and science books for 2nd, 3rd, and 5th grade classes. We received $26,414.00 for textbooks funds this year. Our math textbooks cost a total of $35,554.98. We used $10,902.91 from our Title I Stimulus budget for math textbooks.  Mrs. Atcher approved the textbook order. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.04)

AYP Tier Grant – Mr. Dennis  explained that the ad hoc committee  to spend the approximately $55,000 of AYP grant money came up with the following instructional ideas to help our students: putting ELMO’s in all classrooms, expanding the 4th and 5th grade Archery and Academics program by hiring an extra person to help with the homework portion, start a 3rd grade  after school homework/fun time activity by ordering 4 Wii Work modules and hiring two people to work with the students, and hiring a half-time instructional assistant. An update will be given at the next SBDM meeting to approve the use of the funds.
Student Achievement – The teachers are working with our students on structure.
Teacher Hiring – Ad hoc committees met and interviewed prospective teachers. The following teachers were hired: Ms. Erin Hubbard – art, Mrs. Dominique Johnson – kindergarten, Mrs. Megan McKnight – kindergarten, Mrs. Penny Anderson – special education, and Mrs. Holly Sheroan – speech.
May, June and July Budgets – The council reviewed the May, June and July budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.05). 

Second Reading of the Attendance Incentive Program – The council read and discussed the Attendance Incentive Program. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Second Reading of the Attendance Incentive Program.  Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (10.06)

Second Reading of the Writing Plan –The council read, discussed, and corrected the Writing Plan. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Second Reading of the Writing Plan. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.07)
Second of the Handwriting Plan – After reading and discussing the Handwriting Plan, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Second Reading of the Handwriting Plan. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.08)

Committee Reports –The council reviewed the committee report from the Curriculum Committee.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

INFORMATION

Parent Advisory Council Mrs. Atcher will represent our school on the Parent Advisory Council. Mr. Yong will fill in when necessary.

We are currently 22 students above our projected enrollment. We will be hiring a new teacher in the next few weeks. 

COMPASS learning will be installed this month.

Part of our old fence was taken down and a new one was installed. We also have cement blocks in front of the fence so cars cannot knock it down when they park. We thank the buildings and grounds department for their help in this matter.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held in September 8, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. in the school library. 
AGENDA ITEM

Some of the agenda items for the September meeting will include: Approval of the Title I Budget, Playground Information, Approval of the AYP Grant Budget, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, August Budget, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mr. Yong made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 p.m.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.09)

